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Brooklyn, NY — On Wednesday, April 16, 2025, Senator Roxanne J. Persaud hosted a live
informational webinar in collaboration with New York State Department of Motor Vehicles
(DMV) Assistant Commissioner Pat Curry. The virtual event, held at 6:00 PM, focused on
helping New Yorkers better understand the REAL ID and Enhanced ID requirements ahead

of the upcoming federal deadline.


https://www.nysenate.gov/senators/roxanne-j-persaud
https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/real-id

During the webinar, participants learned about the key differences between REAL ID and
Enhanced ID, the documents required to obtain them, and the impact these forms of

identification will have on domestic air travel after the May 7, 2025 deadline.

"This was an important opportunity to ensure our community has the knowledge and tools
needed to navigate the new ID requirements with confidence," said Senator Persaud. "With

the deadline approaching, we want every New Yorker to be informed and prepared."

Assistant Commissioner Curry provided detailed guidance on how to apply for a REAL ID or
Enhanced ID, how to gather the necessary documents, and answered several frequently

asked questions from attendees.

Watch the full webinar
[f you missed the live session, the webinar is available to watch on Facebook at

Facebook.com/Sd19SenatorPersaud and can be accessed anytime for continued learning.


https://www.facebook.com/share/v/15cLEzyrQR/

